
 

GPO Box 2983, Melbourne VIC 3001   
Telephone:  1300 341 665  |  Email: regorgs@roc.gov.au 

Website: www.roc.gov.au 

14 August 2020 

 
Dr Laura Willington 
Secretary, South Australia Branch 
Australian Salaried Medical Officers Federation 
 
 
Dear Dr Willington 
 
Re: – Financial reporting – Australian Salaried Medical Officers Federation, South Australia 
Branch - for year ending 31 December 2019 (FR2019/324) 
 
I refer to the financial report of the South Australia Branch of the Australian Salaried Medical Officers 
Federation in respect of the year ending 31 December 2019.  The documents were lodged with the 
Registered Organisations Commission (‘ROC’) on 16 June 2020.    
 
The financial report has been filed. The financial report was filed based on a primary review.  This 
involved confirming whether the financial reporting timelines required under s.253, s.265, s.266 and 
s.268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (RO Act) have been satisfied, all 
documents required under s.268 of the RO Act were lodged and that various disclosure requirements 
under the Australian Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines have been complied 
with.  A primary review does not examine all disclosure requirements.  Please note the report for 
year ending 31 December 2020 may be subject to an advanced compliance review. 
 
You do not have to take any further action in respect of the financial report lodged. However I make 
the following comment to assist when preparing the next report.   
 

New Accounting Standards – AASBs 16, 15 and 1058 

Australian Accounting Standard AASB 108 Accounting Policies, Changes in Accounting Estimates 

and Errors paragraph 28 requires that a reporting entity disclose certain information relating to new 

Australian Accounting Standards adopted during the period. 

Australian Accounting Standards AASB 16 Leases, AASB 15 Revenue from Contracts with 

Customers and AASB 1058 Income of Not-for-Profit Entities are applicable to not-for-profit entities 

for annual periods beginning on or after 1 January 2019.   

Future reports must include all relevant financial disclosures required in accordance with these 

Australian Accounting Standards. 

Reporting Requirements 

The ROC website provides a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and 

associated timelines.  The website also contains the s.253 reporting guidelines and a model set of 

financial statements.1  The ROC recommends that reporting units use these model financial 

                                                
1 New model financial statements that are appropriate for the year ending 31 December 2020 are now published and 

available. 

 

http://www.roc.gov.au/


SE1_ORGANISATION_ADDRESS  
 

 

statements to assist in complying with the RO Act, the s.253 Reporting Guidelines and Australian 

Accounting Standards.  Access to this information is available via this link. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Stephen Kellett 
Financial Reporting 
Registered Organisations Commission    
 
 

http://www.roc.gov.au/running-a-registered-organisation/financial-reporting


 




















































